
 

PROPOSED                                             April 10, 2024 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, Supervisors Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and 

Solicitor James Nevant in attendance. 

There were six residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Jonathan Leyshon to dispense 

with the reading and approve the minutes of the March 13, 2024, Regular Meeting. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

Supervisor Chalupka announced to be on alert for farm and lawn services traffic on the roads. 

Resident, Kurt Toth, expressed his concerns regarding a conversation he and Supervisor Johnathan 

Leyshon had over how the appointment was made to the Vacancy Board, Mr. Toth stated multiple times 

Supervisor Leyshon had lied. 

March’s Police report was given by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon.  Michael Anglin presented the Fire 

Department report. 

Supervisor Chairman Matthew Chalupka announced a building permit for Zoccole, 2953 Ivanhoe road - 

sign. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $67,874.31 and the March 2024, payroll totaling $49,357.21 was made 

by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon. The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion to hire CROSS I-T to perform security updates to Township and Police Computers was made by 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Michael Anglin.  The motion was 

approved unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, moved to hire Full Service Network for new Digital Phone and 

Voice service.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon and was unanimously 

approved. 

A motion to retain Matthew Karnell, 2048C Kurtz Avenue, Pasadena MD 21122, to search out grants for 

roads, infrastructure and police for a fee of $5,000.00 was made by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew 

Chalupka.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon and passed unanimously. 

Resident, Kurt Toth, asked about the updates at the Softball Complex. 

Jim Keating, resident from Crestview Drive, asked if “Watch children” signs could be place on that street 

since a young family had oved into that area.  He also wanted to know if the Township was on the 

schedule for the County reassessment.  It was announced that the schedule of county locations is on the 

Mercer County website under the “Mercer County Reassessment” area.   

Resident, Dan Sump, asked if the Township could investigate the condition of the culvert located 

between 3201 and 3235 Tamarack Drive. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:23 p.m. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


